SOLID WASTE COMMITTEE: MINUTES  COOMBS BUILDING, BOWDOINHAM
1 November 2010

present: Tade Mahoney, David Reinheimer, George Christopher, Elaine
Diaz, Howard Solomon (recording), David Berry

Tade Mahoney called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. Minutes of the 6
October meeting were approved, as submitted.

In the absence of a more complete report from Dale Mosher, David Berry
reported that Richard Plummer is paid $10,000 to pick up recyclables
at $.50 /bag and trash at $1.50/bag.

The committee discussed the format of the written report to the
Selectboard.  David Reinheimer will include photos  of the West
Gardiner and Lisbon Falls facilities in his report on the barn. There
was consensus that we provide the most concise and relevant data in
the written section and use appendices for supplemental and
illustrative data; and that as a committee we stand behind all of the
data in the report. We also need to provide cost estimates for
possibly moving the facility to another building in town, etc.

The comiitte discussed the visit to the West Gardiner and Libon Falls
facilities.  George read a draft of his understanding of the community
aspects -- as opposed to the dollars and cents aspects --  of the two
sites visited (e.g., a heated facility increases staff efficiency and
safety, and makes it more ?user friendly? for town residents to
visit). He will forward his text to David R. for inclusion in the
section on the barn.
Elaine commented favorably on West Gardiner?s volunteer-operated swap
shop, as well as the use of ground glass, etc. by the town?s pubic
works department.
David R. noted that neither of the two towns has curbside pickup, i.e.
all recycling is done by residents delivering their recyclables to the
facilities. Each of the facilities is open 4-5 days/week, compared to
Bowdoinham?s twice a week schedule. Tade raised the issue of the
impact upon our barn operation if we were to eliminate curbside
pickup. There was agreement that this and similar options should be
brought to the Selectboard, either with our recommendation or simply
for their consideration.

The committee decided to defer inviting Sam Morris from the State
Planning Office to a later meeting.

 The committee discussed the agenda for the 1 December meeting.
Rather than evaluating all the data we?ve amassed and then coming up
with a list of recommendations, we will first come up with a list of
options to include in our report, and then select and scrutinize the
data that are relevant -- what are the possible scenarios, and what
will they cost, etc. Tade will distribute a list of possible
alternatives/scenarios before the meeting, to get the discussion
started.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
